
HOUSE COMMITTEE ON NATURAL RESOURCES

February 4, 1993  Hearing Room D 4:00 p.m.      Tape 13

MEMBERS PRESENT:  Rep. Ray Baum, Chair Rep. Carl Hosticka, Vice-Chair
Rep. Marilyn Dell Rep. Sam Dominy Rep. Bill Fisher Rep. Tim Josi Rep.
Dennis Luke Rep. Bill Markham Rep. Chuck Norris Rep. Nancy Peterson Rep.
Bob Repine Rep. Liz VanLeeuwen

MEMBER EXCUSED:

VISITING MEMBER:

STAFF PRESENT:          Kathryn Van Natta, Committee Administrator
Catherine Fitch, Committee Administrator Karen McCormac, Committee Clerk

MEASURES CONSIDERED:          Work Session - Introduction of Committee
Bills

Public Hearing and Work Session - HJM2

[--- Unable To Translate Graphic ---]

These minutes contain materials which paraphrase and/or summarize
statements made  during  this session.  Only  text  enclosed in
quotation marks report  a speaker's  exact words.  For complete contents
of the proceedings, please refer to the tapes. [--- Unable To Translate
Graphic ---]

TAPE 13, SIDE A

005    CHAIR BAUM:  Calls the meeting to order at 4:12 p.m.

Opens work session on HJM2.

WORK SESSION - HJM2

007  KATHRYN VAN  NATTA, COMMITTEE  ADMINISTRATOR: Introduces  testimony
from Rep. Sam Dominy,  dated February  4, 1993  (EXHIBIT A);  a letter
from

Congressman Peter DeFazio  dated February 3,  1993 (EXHIBIT  B); and a

letter from Robert Moore, International Longshoremen's & Warehousemen's
Union, dated February 4, 1993 (EXHIBIT C) into the record.

018  REP. HOSTICKA: Asks unanimous consent to  suspend the rules to
allow the testimony to be entered into the record.

020    CHAIR BAUM:  Without objection, rules are suspended.

019  REP.  DOMINY: Notes  that letter  from  Congressman DeFazio 
(EXHIBIT B) states that he feels it is important that we pass HJM2 so
that Congress will understand the seriousness of the situation.



Reports no negative testimony on HJM2 in subcommittee and subcommittee
recommended HJM2 unanimously.

MOTION: REP.  DOMINY: Moves  adoption of  HJM2-3  Amendment, LC

2390, dated February 4, 1993 (EXHIBIT D).

VOTE: Without  objection,  CHAIR  BAUM  declares  the  amendment

adopted.

043    MOTION:  REP. DOMINY:  Moves  HJM2  to  the floor,  as  amended,
with a  recommendation for adoption.

045          VOTE:  In a roll call vote, all members are present and
vote AYE.

054  CHAIR  BAUM:  HJM 2,  as  amended,  is  ordered  to  the  floor
with a recommendation that it be adopted.

Rep. Dominy and Rep. Fisher will be joint carriers of the bill.

Submitted for the record: - HJM2 Staff Measure Summary (EXHIBIT E) -
HJM2 Fiscal Impact Assessment (EXHIBIT F) - HJM2 Revenue Impact Analysis
(EXHIBIT G)

057    CHAIR BAUM:  Closes Work Session on HJM2.

Opens Work Session on proposed committee bills.

WORK SESSION

061  CHAIR  BAUM:  Will  review LC  drafts  one  at a  time  to  give
members opportunity to register objections. If there are more than four
or five objections to any LC draft a roll call vote will be taken.

080    REP. PETERSON:  Why are these unidentified LCs coming to us now?
082  CHAIR BAUM:  Because the  introduction deadline  is earlier  than
in the past.

090    REP. PETERSON:  Where do the LCs come from?

092    CHAIR BAUM:  Requestor will be identified as the LCs are
reviewed.

095  REP.  HOSTICKA: It  was mentioned  by you  or the  Speaker that 
when we consider introducing bills and moving legislation, we should be
looking at what we think will go all  the way through the process.
Thinks some

of the  drafts will  not get  through  the process,  so may  object to

introduction on that basis.

110    REP. DOMINY:  How would an objection be shown?

112  CHAIR BAUM: An objection would only be  recorded if there is a roll
call vote.



Reviews LC 313 (EXHIBIT H) introduced at the request of Lanny Meecher, a
constituent of  Rep.  Clarno,  which  addresses  watershed enhancement

maintenance projects.

Noting no objection, LC 313 will be introduced as a committee bill.

Reviews LC 1309 (EXHIBIT I) introduced at the request of Oregonians in

Action addressing destination resorts.

Noting one objection, LC 1309 will be introduced as a committee bill.

Reviews LC 1758  (EXHIBIT J) which  includes training  and stabling of

livestock with  a  definition of  farm  use in  statutes,  relating to

exclusive farm use zones,  is at the  request of the  Horse Council of

Oregon.

Noting no objection, LC 1758 will be introduced as a committee bill.

Reviews LC 1897 (EXHIBIT K) which authorizes raising of domestic elk or
deer for commercial purposes at the request of Linda Nickerson.

Noting three objections, LC 1897 will be introduced as a committee bill.

Reviews LC 2015  (EXHIBIT L) which  modifies procedure  for listing of

threatened or endangered species by Fish and Wildlife Commission.

280  REP. JOSI:  Feels  there is some benefit  from shedding additional
light on a subject even if the  measure does not go all  the way through
the

process.

191  CHAIR BAUM: Noting two objections, LC  2015 is introduced as a
committee bill.

Reviews LC 2159 (EXHIBIT M) which requires the Attorney General's office
to review agency actions that has taking implications is at the request
of West Amazon Basin Landowners Association, Inc.

Noting no objection, LC 2159 is introduced as a committee bill.

Reviews LC 2285  (EXHIBIT N)  which imposes  a surcharge  on fines for

conviction of taking wildlife more than one hour prior to or subsequent
to the season established by state Fish and Wildlife Department. Fines

will go to hunter education programs.  Requestor is not known.

Without objection, LC 2285 is introduced as a committee bill.

Reviews LC 2385-1 (EXHIBIT  O) which requires  state Fish and Wildlife

Commission to  establish system  for  allocation of  hunting  tags for



customers of registered outfitters and guides is at the request of Mike
Schaffield.

Noting one objection, declares bill introduced.

Reviews LC 2565  (EXHIBIT P)  which requires  state Fish  and Wildlife

Commission to issue  a commercial  fishing license  to individuals who

assist boat license holder and commercial taking of fish, transferrable
license in the name of the boat is at the request of O. B. Carder.

Noting no objection, declares bill introduced.

Reviews LC 2600 (EXHIBIT Q) requires payment of fees for application of
instream water right certificate.

Noting three objections, LC 2600 is introduced.

LC 2600 is at my request.

Reviews LC 2601 (EXHIBIT R) which would reorganize LCDC.

280  REP. DELL: We  are putting up a  large stack of  bills that will
require significant, long, in-depth public hearings  where basic policy
issues

will be discussed. Is there a  way to give a good  public forum to the

policy discussion without duplication.

290    CHAIR BAUM: Noting one objection, LC 2601 is introduced.

All bills  committee  is  introducing today  will  come  back  to this

committee.

348  MOTION:  REP. DOMINY:  Moves  introduction of  LC  2608 (EXHIBIT 
S), LC 2629 (EXHIBIT T), LC 2630 (EXHIBIT U) en bloc.

350    REP. NORRIS:  Reviews 1991 Session bill history.

360  REP. PETERSON:  Does not understand  why committee  is introducing
bills from constituents.

Asks for explanation of the policy.

370    CHAIR BAUM:  It is a courtesy and carries a little more weight.

390  VOTE:  CHAIR  BAUM: Hearing  no  objection,  LC 2608,  LC  2629, 
and LC 2630 are introduced as committee bills.

398  MOTION:  REP.  DOMINY:  Moves  introduction  of  LC  313,  LC 
1309, LC 1758, LC 1897, LC  2015, LC 2159,  LC 2285, LC 2385-1,  LC
2565, LC

2600, LC 2601, LC 2608, LC 2629, and LC 2630 as committee bills.

404   VOTE:  Without  objection,  Chair   Baum  declares  LCs 
introduced as committee bills.



412  CHAIR  BAUM: If  committee members  want other  bills introduced 
at the request of an individual, that is available.

Deadline for introduction is February 15.

Adjourns meeting at 5:03 p.m.
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Karen McCormac                  Kathryn Van Natta Assistant             
         Administrator
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